ATSC Board of Directors Meeting

April 20, 2004

Minutes

Board/Committee Members Present:  Phil Keating, President, Ron Greenhalgh, Treasurer; Tim Andrews, Girls Coach Rep; Dave Kaplan, Boys Coach Rep; Lauren Hunt, Girls Player Rep; Ian Handerhan, Boys Player Rep; Stephanie Shea-O’Connor, Tryouts; Pat Cardillo, Scholarship; Randy Custer, PR.

Staff Present:  Nancy Etkin, Executive Director.

President’s Report:  The CIP has been released and there are several items good for soccer.  Phil distributed copies of the section on Parks & Open Space Development.  The number one item is renovation of Greenbrier Park.  Phase 1 of North Tract is included at $50 million and two additional synthetic fields are funded.  The Phase 1 development of North Tract includes two synthetic turf fields.  At Saturday’s (April 24) County board meeting, a consent item is on the agenda to approve synthetic turf fields for Wakefield Stadium and Virginia Highlands.  Once approved, construction is expected to begin in June and be complete in August.

Phil discussed conducting a used equipment collection for the DC Scores program.  We will contact First Horizon bank to incorporate that into the grand opening activities on May 8.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Ron’s monthly income statement does not include goalie coach expenses or Demosphere expenses for the on line registration system.  The net carryover balance is $10,868, which is a reduction from previous carryover due to additional Club expenses and reduced contributions to scholarship fund.  All but 8 teams have paid their spring dues.

Scholarship Committee:  Chairman Pat Cardillo distributed her committee’s report and recommendations.  Eighteen teams applied for reimbursement for 70 players.  Only $144 will be reimbursed through the Klurfeld fund.  Of the $10,000 allocated for scholarships, all but $999.74 was distributed to teams.  Under ATSC policy guidelines, the maximum amount of scholarship assistance per player is $200.  Because teams are now required to provide a breakdown of team expenses, the committee was able to conduct a more thorough review of the specific requests.  The board discussed policies for sit out teams who participate in tournaments and are eligible for scholarship reimbursement.  The Club needs to prepare a policy for teams in those situations.  The Scholarship Committee’s recommendations were approved unanimously by the board.  The board thanked Pat and her committee for their continued excellent work in identifying scholarship needs for ATSC players.

WAGS Report:  Phil reported that WAGS is proposing a new premier league in reaction to other super leagues being developed around the region.  

Tryouts:  Stephanie reported that we still need age group coordinators for three groups; U10 boys, and U11 boys and girls.  The hotline is active and beginning Monday, April 26 the on line registration system will be available.  The flyer has been distributed to various community centers and area newspapers have been contacted.  The player development clinics that Grant and Andy Megas are organizing will give coaches a better idea of strong players for the U9 age group.  Grant will be lining up evaluators for the tryouts.

On-line registration:  The Statement of Work agreement between Demosphere and ATSC has been signed.  Andy Megas of Demosphere reviewed the registration set up with Nancy in preparation for tryout registration.  Further training for Nancy, Tim Andrews and Steve Lent will take place and tryout coordinators will also have limited access to collect names of players who are registering.  Once tryouts are completed we will move to data input of ATSC players into the system.

First Horizon Bank grand opening:  Lauren and Ian will round up some players to serve as helpers for the grand opening activities.  Colin Lennon will be on site in the afternoon conducting mini clinics.  The ribbon cutting will take place at 11:30 and some County and state dignitaries will be present.  We will use some of our ATSC coaches game t-shirts to outfit all volunteers.  The grand opening is from 10:30-1:30.

Other business:  The Club has received our 4 VIP half season tickets for DC United games.  We agreed to exchange our first tickets (April 24) for additional tickets for our May 15 ATSC night.  Phil suggested we offer four of those tickets to Celeste and Jack in recognition of their contribution to the Club.  We will decide on a policy for distribution of future tickets.  Our ATSC night commitment is 50 tickets.  Ryland Dennis is offering an appearance in the team tunnel to the first team purchasing 40 tickets.  Emails will go out to coaches and managers urging them to purchase the 50 tickets and more for the May 15 game.

We discussed the May 11 scrimmage for the Central Asian Friendship Tour.  Three separate Arlington teams will scrimmage the visiting Central Asian players; first a combination of the U13 Dragons, plus rec team players; second a mixture of teen league players from house teams and third, U14 Warriors.  The event is scheduled from 5:30-7:30 at Gunston field.  The U12 Pride will provide snack bar as a fundraising opportunity for their Futsol tournament journey.  ATSC is still encouraged to solicit host families for the players and chaperones who will be in Arlington May 7-May 12.

Pride request for ATSC support:  The treasurer for the U12 Pride presented to the Board a proposal for Club support of the team’s participation in the national futsol tournament in California this summer.  The registration fee is $400 and the board voted to provide half the fee, or $200.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30.

